San Francisco HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

Co-Chairs Report

March 11, 2010
Announcements:

2010 HIV Prevention Plan:  The 2010 Plan has been released to all current HPPC members.  We are now in the process of disseminating the Plan to providers and past HPPC members & community members that worked on developing the plan.  We are pleased to announce that the 2010 HIV prevention Plan is available on our website www.sfhiv.org.  Please contact Eileen at eileen.loughran@sfdph.org if you have any questions.
Annual Joint Council Meeting:   Each year we have a joint Council meeting that alternates between the HPPC's 2nd Thursday schedule and the HHSPC 's 4th Monday schedule.  The date selected for the joint meeting is Monday, May 24th from 4:00-6:30 pm.  We will cover HPPC business from 4:00-4:30, and then the joint meeting from 4:30-6:30 pm.  Please note that this is a required meeting, and an absence will count towards attendance.  The meeting will be held at the San Francisco Bahá’í Center at 170 Valencia (between Market & Duboce), San Francisco, CA, 94175.  The location is easily accessible by MUNI and parking is available across the street.  Please contact Eileen Loughran at eileen.loughran@sfdph.org. if you have any questions.

Reminder:  Please remember to clean up the area around your seats.  There are recycling bins for soda cans and paper products available by the kitchen.

Schedule Change:  The November HPPC meeting falls on the Veteran’s day holiday, therefore the meeting will be held on November 4th from 3:00-6:00 PM.  This will be the regular November HPPC meeting and therefore, a missed meeting will count as an absence.  If there are concerns with this, please contact Eileen at Eileen.loughran@sfdph.org and she will share with Co-chairs.
Rules of Respectful Engagement:  The Rules of Respectful Engagement are posted on the wall.  Please note that these Rules apply to members, guests, staff, and public.
Voting:  There was a comment in the February process evaluation survey questioning why we have a vote when there is only one candidate running in an election.  It is the HPPC policy to elect candidates by voting even if there is only one candidate and members still have the option to vote No or to Abstain.  If you have any questions about this, please contact Eileen.
Update on City, State, and Federal issues:
Mayor’s Hepatitis C Task Force:  The Task Force met on Monday, March 8, from 5:30-7:30pm.  Members approved letters of support for two state bills, SB 1029 and AB 1858, both of which address improved syringe access throughout California.  An updated was provided on a meeting with OraSure Technologies and the new hepatitis C rapid test.  Members were provided with a brief introduction to the HIV Prevention Plan and invited to attend one of the upcoming Plan trainings.  A document comparing recommendations from the Institute of Medicine’s “Hepatitis & Liver Cancer:  A National Strategy for Prevention & Control of Hepatitis C” Report and the California Department of Public Health’s “California Adult VH Strategic Plan” was provided to members and briefly discussed.  The next Task Force meeting is scheduled for Monday, April 12, from 5:30-7:30 pm in room 330A.  For a list of committees and committee meeting dates/times, contact Emalie Huriaux at emalie.huriaux@sfdph.org.

Committee Updates:
Bylaws, Policies & Procedures Committee:  The committee met on Wednesday, February 17, from 3:00-5:00 PM.  The committee approved the timeline for focusing on the scope of work.  The group went through the Bylaws and made some decisions about issues to discuss at the next meeting.  In March, the committee will focus on issues related to voting.  The BPPC will present an update to the HPPC at the April8th meeting.  The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday March 17, from 3-5 pm in room 330B.
Community Engagement & Education Committee (CEE):  This committee has met twice since last month’s HPPC meeting.  On February 16th, the committee reviewed and approved (with edits) its 2010 timeline.  Also, a discussion began on the 2010 HIV Prevention Plan trainings and dissemination plan.  The role of HPS and CEE was defined as well as the content and dates/times of these trainings.  The 2010 Plan trainings for providers will be:

Thursday, March 4 – 10:00am - 12:00 pm (with Ben Hayes)

Tuesday, March 16 – 2:00 - 4:00 pm (with Jackson Bowman)

Tuesday, March 23 – 10:00am – 12:00 pm (with Kevin Jefferson)

At the March 2nd CEE meeting, the members reviewed draft slides and provided feedback on the power point presentation for the March 11 HPPC meeting.  The committee also began fleshing out ideas on how to take this plan and do trainings “on the road” and make it relevant for different communities.  We will come up with a more concrete plan at next month’s meeting which will be on Tuesday, April 6 from 3:00-5:00 pm in room 70 in the lower level at 25 Van Ness.
Membership Committee:  This committee met on Tuesday, March 9th.  One of the tasks this committee needed to do was come up with a closing “icebreaker” for the April 9th HPPC Meeting.  The members discussed various options and ultimately decided on an activity.  Also, the members continued to discuss the exit interview – revise certain questions, when to disseminate, next steps.  The group decided to continue working on this and have it ready to be part of the June HPPC Membership Committee presentation.  The members also continued the discussion on how to engage new members and review the current new member process evaluations.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, April 13th from 3:00-4:30 pm in room 710.
Points of Integration between Prevention and Care (POI):  The Committee met on March 1 and continued the discussion on the issue of Substance Use and Mental Health.  At the February meeting, we brainstormed the broad topic of “Substance use and mental health.  The goal at this meeting was to narrow this broad topic into crossover issues that this committee thinks needs to be addressed. After much discussion, the group decided to focus on these three specific areas: PLWH in the criminal justice system, current gaps in services for substance use and mental health, and identifying the specific needs of PLWH w/mental health and substance use issues. The overall goal of the discussion was to come up with specific opportunities for collaboration between prevention and care and to develop specific policy recommendations for both Councils. The next meeting is scheduled for April 5, from 2-4 in room 330A. 
There were no 3x5 cards with Comments/Questions from December 10, 2009 meeting.
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